[image: image1.jpg]Nicholas A. Fischer

= Vice Principals
Superintendent

Ralph Olsen Paul E. Coogan

Principa! Melissa Dennis

. . Matthew J. Desmarais
Associate Principais

Paul Marshall
Omari Walker

=T TR = LT =
B

B. M. C. Durfee ngh School of Fall River
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Dear Parents and Guardians,
Welcome to the 2018-2019 school year at B.M.C Durfee High School.  I am delighted to have your child in my classroom this year and look forward to sharing the school year together with him/her.  As a teacher, I will endeavor to create an educational partnership with you and your student that will foster courage, determination, and passion for knowledge.  In addition to this, my commitment as an educator will be to provide your student with a nurturing and challenging educational environment that will ensure his/her academic success in 9th grade.

Since the curriculum in 9th grade is very diverse and challenging, homework will be an important reinforcement tool to help students achieve mastery with the standards.  Homework will be assigned to your son/daughter at least twice a week.   Throughout the school year, your son/daughter will also be responsible for various assignments that may require a longer commitment of time to complete. 

Since attendance and appropriate behavior at school are crucial to the learning process, it is imperative that your son/daughter attends school every day as a mature and responsible student.   If an absence or tardy is unavoidable, your son/daughter will have the opportunity to complete their missed assignments, but nothing can recreate the classroom environment filled with student~teacher interaction when a student is late or absent. As an important part of your child’s growth and development, parents can gain access to their child’s grades by signing up for X2 in the freshmen grade office.
 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank each one of you in advance for both your support and partnership for the upcoming school year.   I look forward to meeting you at open house. Please feel free to contact me via email at smattera@fallriverschools.org or by phone at 508.675.8100.  

Sincerely,                                                  







Mrs. Mattera
U.S and World I Grading Policy:

· Formal Assessments         



40%

· Benchmarks, Unit exams, Projects 

25%






· Writing assignments



15%

· Informal Assessments



60%
· Participation/
Class work 


35%

· Quizzes




15%





· Homework




10%







Submission of Work:

· Meeting all deadlines is imperative.  Only work submitted on or before due dates will be given full credit.  All late assignments will have a reduction in grade.  All work assigned during this course is considered important.  Therefore, even if you have missed a deadline, the work is still expected to be turned in for grading.  
**There is a strict no cell phone policy in my class. If students are using their cell phones without permission, for any reason, I will confiscate them.**
By signing you acknowledge you have read this document and will comply.

_____________________________        
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Student signature





Parent/guardian signature







Matthew Malone


Superintendent





Matthew Desmarais


Principal
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